CITY OF

Notification of works

Thrower Drive Bridge, Currumbin — maintenance works (Stage 2)

Stage 1 rehabilitation works were completed on the Thrower Drive Bridge over Currumbin Creek
ahead of the Gold Coast 2018 Commonwealth Games. Stage 2 maintenance works are now
underway. The bridge will remain open at all times with some minor temporary restrictions for
waterway users only. Road and pedestrian traffic will not be affected.

Commencing: April 2019
Completion: June 2019 (weather permitting)
Working hours: Monday to Friday 7am to 6pm

Stage 2 works include installation of the structural encasements (“jackets”) on the remaining 12
concrete piles. All works will take place below the bridge deck and underwater. Barges and
scaffolding will be used for safe access.

Every effort will be made to minimise disruptions. However, local residents may notice construction
noise at times and increased activity in proximity of the bridge. There will be no impacts to motorists
and pedestrians on the bridge. Access will be maintained for waterway users, however there will be
temporary speed restrictions at times during construction.

Project benefits include:
e improved safety for all bridge users
e continued structural integrity and bridge durability
e reduced ongoing maintenance costs and extended life of the structure.

Thank you for your patience. For more information please call 1300 GOLDCOAST (1300 465 362)
or visit cityofgoldcoast.com.au/projects.
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